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HORTON





Dear Mr Johnson                                                                          12 September 2007
We are writing to you following the Health Overview Scrutiny Committee’s recommendation to refer the matter of the Horton Hospital and the Oxford Radcliffe Trust’s proposals to you (12/07/) We are hopeful that you will decide to commend the issue to the Independent Reconfiguration Panel.  We understand that when the panel has given its recommendation you have the final say on whether or not to accept it. 
We would like to reiterate that members of the North Oxfordshire & South Northamptonshire General Practitioners Forum concluded that the initial proposals put forward by the ORT’s were ‘unsafe and inhumane’.  This became a major factor in forcing the Trust to reconsider its plans in the first instance.  The view of the Scrutiny Committee concurred with those of this committee - the revised proposals do not appear to be significantly different from the original.

We believe that prevention is better than palliative treatment. The shortening of specialist training at the same time as the full introduction of European Working Time Directive and blocking of training posts to non EU graduates will destroy many small general hospitals like the Horton. Nationally training needs are being put before service delivery.  We understand that the government has the power to remove these restrictions and therefore believe that these proposals must be opposed at both local and national level. 

You can be in no doubt that there is a serious risk that if the proposals go ahead at the Horton General Hospital further downgrading will follow.

We have truly independent advisors who have publicly confirmed our worst fears.  Ex midwife and practising lawyer for children brain-damaged at birth, Catherine Hopkins, has predicted “catastrophic consequences if downgrading (of maternity and children’s) services goes ahead.”  Emeritus Professor Kenneth Holt confirmed that “Running down existing maternity and neonatal services is (I believe) a retrograde step and one that could lead to disasters.”     

We have received numerous messages of support both personally and through our website; we are relying on you to represent the people of Banburyshire who, across the board, are very frightened by the repercussions of losing their local hospital services.  

Yours sincerely
GEORGE PARISH

Chairman – Keep the Horton General Campaign  __________________________________________________________________

For more details contact Chairman: Cllr George Parish, 26 Glamis Place, Banbury OX16 OHZ tel: 0781 5995090 email: ga.parish@btinternet.com    
www.keepthehortongeneral.org
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